
 
 

A Message From the District Governor 

September has been a busy month, but it was a FUN busy !!. I’m pleased that 

1VDG Marty has joined me on several Club visits, so those Clubs got a double 

dose of the “staches” that evening. Thank You to all the clubs who have 

welcomed us, and for your support both of the Governor’s projects and of my 

personal pin. It’s interesting how many Members will come up to me and start 

discussing “dogs,” a universal conversation starter and something that I love to 

talk about as well. I am anxiously looking forward to October as it will be my 

busiest month for club visitations, with fourteen clubs to visit in addition to a 

Council of Governors meeting in Pittsburgh at the end of the month. 

 

As part of my conversation at Club visits, I mention that I am a Lion, just like 

everyone else in the room. I realize that some Clubs dislike or even dread a 

District Governor visit. That’s a shame, because we’re there to talk about what 

you’re doing and how the District can help. We’re there to meet Lions and make new friends. If me 

wearing my Green DG jacket makes you feel uneasy, or appears that I’m trying to be better than you, 

I have no problem not wearing it. In fact, I haven’t worn it to a visit yet. I want you and your Clubs to 

feel comfortable and realize that we’re a TEAM - Team 14-C - and I don’t say that lightly. Both the 

District and I need the experience of each and every Lion in the District. The PDG’s who have served 

before, and the Vice-District Governors coming after me are willing and available to assist with your 

questions and concerns. Part of that means that you need to examine what you do and how you do it 

and see whether there are better ways to serve and to raise funds for your service. How many times 

have you heard that we live in rapidly changing times? It’s true, we really do. The other thing we hear 

is “think outside the box”, well sometimes to hardest part is determining what that box is. We all carry 

around a “box” inside our heads. The way we look at the world and do things is a product of the way 

we were taught. Rules are important and usually exist for a reason, but changing technology and 

circumstances can change rules. As Lions Clubs, we have not always been as willing as we should 

be to adapt in order to continue and grow our service and our membership. That’s where being a part 

of Team 14-C comes into play. As IP Brian says, “Together we can, Together we will”. 
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A Message From the District Governor con’t 

 

I recently finished reading a book, “Ulysses S. Grant on Leadership: 

Executive Lessons from the Front Lines,” where I learned a valuable 

lesson in thinking outside the box. This event occurred during the 

battle for Mexico City. Mexico City is built on an island and the city 

could only be approached by a series of causeways, which the 

Mexican army had heavily barricaded. A young Lt. Grant noticed a 

nearby church with a tall bell tower and immediately thought it would 

make an excellent observation post, which it did. Once arriving at the 

top, Grant also noticed that there was enough room for a mountain 

howitzer. He and his men, disassembled the gun, hand carried the 

heavy parts up the rickety church stairs, reassembled it and began 

to fire upon the very startled Mexican army, who quickly ran for 

cover and allowed the American army to advance. Something that 

had never been done in battle before. The lesson is we shouldn’t do 

things simply because “that’s the way we’ve always done it”, we 

need to be open to new and possibly better ways of accomplishing 

the task at hand, because times, conditions, and rules change. 

 

THANK YOU for your SERVICE and for all you do in your Communities, the Commonwealth of PA 

and around the world. THANK YOU for allowing me to be a part of your Lions journey.  

 

In closing, a quote from IP Brian Sheehan: 

“Find the joy in being a Lion.” Let’s all be on a mission to share the Joy we find in being Lions and 

Serving in our communities. 

Together we can. Together we will!! 

Yours in SERVICE and Friendship. 

LET’S ROAR! 

  

https://www.ebay.com/itm/374071134585
https://www.ebay.com/itm/374071134585
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A Message From the 1st Vice District Governor 

 
 
Fellow Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos: 
 
Again, it is hard to believe fall is here. As DG Keith, shared in his message, I 

have been honored to join him on a few of his club visits. It is great to get out 

and meet more Lions and thank them for their service to others. September was 

a busy month for me, attending the USA/Canada Forum in Calgary, I was a bit 

anxious, since the last time I flew in a plane was when I was in the Air Force – to 

give you a time reference I received my Commission from President Richard 

Nixon.  

 

During a 5-hour layover (turned into 7 hours-had a plane but no flight crew) at the Minneapolis 

Airport, I had to opportunity to meet many Lions on their way to the Forum. No, not quite like the 

movie “a funny thing happened on the way to the forum” 

but quite enjoyable. The forum itself was very informative, 

again great keynote speakers and good seminars. I was 

humbled and honored to serve as a facilitator presenting 

a workshop on “Leading Change.” I also received my 

Master’s Degree from Lions University and participated in 

a STRIDES Walk. Also, all the Lions from Pennsylvania 

enjoyed a relaxing dinner at a local restaurant -thanks to 

PID Cindy and her husband Tom who organized the 

outing. 

Serving in my capacity as part of the York/Adams Boy 

Scouts. I took part in Memorial Mall Service (Camp 

Tuckahoe ,Dillsburg)which honored scouters /scouts who 

pasted away in the last few  years. I was impacted while 

reading the life summary for Gerald W. Leckrone who 

provided  an astounding 55 years of volunteer service to the scouts , he also was a Lion who received 

a Melvin Jones Fellowship. Truly, a servant leader of his community. 

Thanks to all of you for all you do to serve, I look forward to meeting more of you in the coming 

months.  

Lion Marty Zimmerman, 1st VDG  
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A Message From the 2nd Vice District Governor 

 

Lions “We Serve.” 

Sometimes first impressions are correct. This time it was wrong. 
When I was first invited to a Lions Club meeting 45 years ago, I was so sad 
when I saw the banner with the two Lions heads. Was it one Lion with two 
heads or was it two Lions joined at the heads? Would surgery be successful or 
result in death(s). In the 70s I could create this logo altering a photo in the 
darkroom. Photoshop was not as we know it today and there was no 
morphing. Medical surgeries didn’t exist as we know them today. 
But weeks later, the significance of the logo made sense the night I was 
inducted. The Lion head facing the left represents the past with pride and 
accomplishment. The Lion head facing the right represents the future with 
confidence and looking in all directions to render service. 

 
As the Shippensburg Club plans for its 90th anniversary celebration this month, I think of that Lion 
looking to the past. Sorting through our archived materials, I found a tray of slides from our 40th 
anniversary. When I had prints made, the prints revealed that 1972 was the year E.G. MacPherson 
was District Governor. He was a member of the Shippensburg Club. As I look at the head table, Lion 
Jack Squires (Founder of Squires Appliances) is in the photo. Years later, Lion Jack needed a blood 
transfusion. That’s 10 pints of blood. I knew Lions provide service to others, but this was Lions 
helping Lions. Since our club had enough donors giving to the blood bank, the blood cost him 
nothing. More recently PA Lions reached out to Kentucky Lions after the tornado. 
But all that is in the past. We can be proud, but that’s history. 
 
Remember the Lion looking to the right? Now we are looking to assist with the flooded areas in 
Kentucky. This is just one opportunity that any Lion can join in the effort. It’s called Service. 
 
Let’s create another scenario using the Lions logo. 
 
Suppose the Lion looking to the left represents opportunities within Lionism. Most clubs would 
welcome someone to volunteer to be an officer or on a committee next year. We all have talents and 
abilities. We all have 24 hours a day. Some clubs have openings now. Training is available. Every 
club needs members (new and existing) who will volunteer to help with fundraisers and service. 
Are you, a past president and feel that you have been “put out to pasture” and are no longer of value? 
Wrong. Wrong. Wrong. You are now a seasoned, valuable Lion. Don’t want to be District Governor? 
No problem. There are opportunities at the Zone and District level. Don’t want to be on the District 
Cabinet? There are opportunities on Committees. It requires a willingness to get outside your zip 
code and the commitment to step forward and do more. Let your desires be known. 
 
And what about the Lion looking to the right? There are so many opportunities to serve the public 
through our clubs, in our communities, and through LCIF. Some would rely on the “train coming down 
the tracks.” Lions rely on volunteers. 
Thank you for serving and the opportunity for me to “serve.” 
 
Galen Burkholder 
2nd Vice District Governor 
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District Disaster Relief Program 

The Disaster Relief Program (DRP) is a focus program of the Lions Clubs International Foundation 
(LCIF).  The DRP is good for Lions Clubs to reach out and touch their communities and to get the 
Lion’s name and logo out in front of the public. Lions International DRP focus on four areas. 
Disaster Preparedness – plan and prepare for future disaster 
Emergency Assistance – immediate assistance after a disaster  
Community Recovery – support for short-term cleanup and repair efforts 
Major Catastrophe – larger scale assistance for long-term projects  
The DRP affords clubs the opportunity to work with community leadership, private businesses, and 
others to prepare for and respond to the unforeseen disasters and events.  So why not use the DRP 
by getting involved with an already established local program or coordinate and begin a new program 
based on one of the monthly focuses.  If you have questions or want to learn more; please reach out 
to the DRP Chairperson, Ray Highlands at carlislelionray@comcast.net. 
 

Kentucky Assistance 
In December, western Kentucky was hit by devastating tornados, and in July eastern Kentucky had 
severe flooding and storms. PA Lions stepped up and provided relief for the tornados, and now our 
fellow Lions in Kentucky are again in need of resources. District 14-C is doing another resource drive 
for flood survivors. Because of the short notice we are once again asking your clubs to provide gift 
cards. 
 
DG Keith is setting a goal of $12,000, which may sound like an unreachable amount, but it is just $10 
per member. Let’s help DG Keith reach this goal! Clubs may donate from their project fund or collect 
individual donations from members. Clubs should purchase either a Lowes or Visa gift card and 
deliver it to your Zone Chair no later than October 14th. The District will purchase supplies from a list 
provided by the Kentucky Lions. 
 

October’s Readiness Focus 
Fire Prevention Week 

 

 
Readiness focuses make a great club program or discussion for a meeting. 

  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/give-our-focus-areas/disaster-relief
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_wRjakW3t8w31.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_I8MDDEcLlSJ3.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_YlaGqCGQ9k95.jpg.pdf?v=1
mailto:carlislelionray@comcast.net
https://www.nfpa.org/fpw
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Caption This Photo!! 

 

Here is the October entry in our Caption This Photo Contest. We’re asking for the funniest caption 
that describes this picture from the 2021 Hanover Lions Family Picnic. Send your entries to: 
stewartstownlions@protonmail.com. Entries must be received by October 22, 2022 to be considered. 
 

 
 

We need photos of Lions in order to continue this feature. 
 
If you have a photo that would be fun for the caption contest, send it as well to the above email. 
September’s Caption Contest winner is further down in the newsletter. 
  

mailto:stewartstownlions@protonmail.com
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Leader Dog Puppy Raiser 
Robbie Teal 

 

The drive didn’t seem long enough. I tried to savor every waking moment with my little buddy as we drove to 

Rochester Hills, Mi. I talked to him, sang to him and told him how proud he will make me as a Leader Dog. I 

think this is the time that every Puppy Raiser dreads when they are taking that last drive with the puppy they 

raised. Killian has been an extremely good boy these last few weeks. It’s as if he was saying, “I’m ready for the 

next adventure at Leader Dog University.” Our journey together has come to an end as we walk towards the 

entrance. It is tradition to take a picture of your Leader Dog with the statue when you pick up the puppy and 

then when you return the dog. We stopped at the statue so I could take Killian’s picture.  
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We walked into the building and into the room where we would have the “exit interview”. Killian was weighed. 

He then met his new handlers Brie and Lori. Killian played shy at first, a first for him, but once I walked up to 

them and told Killian to “sit to greet,” he gladly took the treats they offered. I gave them a bag of Killian’s 

favorite treats, which they opened and started feeding him, and soon Killian was at ease with his new friends. 

They let Killian pick a new toy from the toy chest in the room. He could take his new toy to the kennel he would 

be assigned during his stay at Leader Dogs. We went over the questionnaire I had to complete before Killian’s 

return. The questions were on his response to various encounters with other dogs, people, and situations. The 

interview lasted a little less than an hour and I kept hoping it wouldn’t end. But the time came when Brie 

removed Killian’s collar, handed it to me and put his new collar and tags on. She then put on his leash and 

said, “Killian, it’s time.” They walked to the door and as Brie open it, Killian stopped, looked up at her as if to 

say, “I’m ready,” and walked out of the room to his next adventure in his training.  

As I walked out of the building, the heavens opened up and I felt the rain softly mingle with the tears on my 

face. I walked to toward my truck; I remembered something a long-time puppy counselor once told me. She 

had raised over 30 puppies for Leader Dogs. I asked her if it gets any easier to return the dogs. She told me, 

“With ever puppy I pick up to raise, they give me a piece of their heart. And with every dog I return, they take a 

piece of mine. If I’m luck to live long enough, someday I will have the heart of a dog.” One can only hope.   
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Carlisle September Activities 

Open House 

The Carlisle Lions club had their first ever open 

house on September 17th.  Turn out was low but 

the club presented on different Lions programs 

for the club, district, and international.  

Connections were made for future coordination 

and cooperation on multiple projects.  Thanks to 

all the Lions from the club and those guest from 

the district that made the day a suscess and 

beneficial. 

 

Lions at the Harvest of the Arts Carlisle 

The club setup a booth at the 40th Harvest of the 

Arts Festival in Carlisle on September 24.  People 

visited and learned what 

Lions is about and the 

projects the club is doing 

in and around the 

community.  The club 

also gave away Prepare 

with Pedro books to kids 

along with a magnets, 

pens, and little tablets to 

remind people of the 

Carlisle Club. 

Lions in Response  

During the Harvest of the Arts the Club 

coordinated with the Carlisle Special 

Police Captain to carry Carlisle stuffed 

Lions in his response vehicle.  They will 

be handed out to accident and disaster 

survivors for comfort.  Specifically geared toward 

children the stuffed Lions will be at every incident in 

and around the Carlisle Area ready for those in need. 
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We Serve! 
 

From the desk of PDG Dennis Cope, Global Service Team (GST) Coordinator 
 

“WE SERVE!” It’s not just a motto, it’s a call to action, and 
it defines us as an organization. What Lions clubs do for 
their communities determines the club’s visibility and ability 
to attract new members. Most of the time, our clubs work to 
meet the needs of individuals, groups, and other non-profit 
organizations in their communities. 
 
However, each of our local Lions clubs is part of the larger 
Lions International family. In addition to serving our local 
community, Lions have the opportunity to serve those in 
need in other parts of District 14-C, across Pennsylvania, 
throughout the United States and around the world. Our 
clubs are being given one such opportunity as a result of 
the recent floods in Kentucky. 
 
Having established a relationship with the Kentucky Lions 

last December after the devastating tornadoes that ripped through Western Kentucky, Pennsylvania 
Lions are once again mobilizing to provide supplies to flood survivors in eastern Kentucky. As part of 
that effort, District 14-C is doing another resource drive for flood survivors. Because of the short 
notice we are once again asking District 14-C clubs to provide gift cards. 
 

 
 

 
District Governor Keith has a goal of $12,000, which may sound like an unreachable amount, but it is 
just $10 per member. Let’s help DG Keith reach this goal! Clubs may donate from their project fund or 
collect individual donations from members. Clubs should use the funds to purchase either a Lowe’s or 
Visa gift card and deliver it to your Zone Chair no later than Friday, October 14th. The District will 
purchase supplies from a list provided by the Kentucky Lions. As part of the larger Lions family, let’s 
once again show our compassion and generosity toward those who have lost so much in eastern 
Kentucky. 
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Service Project Suggestions Related to 

Lions Clubs International’s 

GLOBAL SERVICE CAUSES 

 
 

Here are five new suggestions for service projects. Each project relates to one of Lions Global 
Causes:  Vision, Hunger, Environment, Diabetes, and Childhood Cancer. Perhaps these ideas will 
pique your interest and look like something your club could do later this Lion year. I am ready and 
willing to help in any way I can. Feel free to contact me by phone or email to start the conversation.  
Five new suggestions will appear in next month’s newsletter.  - PDG Dennis Cope 
 

 

Collaborate with an organization that makes wigs for children 
with cancer to collect and donate hair.  
 
Source:  LCI Publications - GST 1D EN 

 

Volunteer with a “gleaning group”to harvest unpicked fruits and 
vegetables at farms and orchards. 
 
Source:  LCI Publications - GST 1B EN 

 

Keep the hard, hinged glasses cases and bring them, too. Work 
with local eye care professionals to provide a wide variety of 
community screenings including early childhood, school and all 
age’s vision screenings. District 14-C has vision screening 
equipment which clubs may request to use 
 
Source:  GST 1C EN 

 

Partner with healthcare professionals to organize a screening 
for diabetes, diabetic retinopathy and diabetic foot. 
 
Source:  LCI Publications - GST 1A EN 

 

Lead an after school nature walk for young students. Encourage 
them to make observations and ask questions, then have them 
draw a picture of their experience afterwards. 
 
Source:  LCI Publications - GST 1E EN 
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Lions Communication Corner 

When you ask most married couples that have been together for a very long time, “what is the 

success to your marriage,” they tell you that their secret is Communication. 

When clubs communicate with each other and with different levels of Lions, amazing things are 

possible. Our District Governor wanted to take this simple concept and use it to get all of our Lions 

working together. District 14-C is already doing amazing things but working together makes what we 

can accomplish “Extraordinary”! 

District Governor Keith would like to facilitate our District becoming extraordinary!! He has already 

gotten an Event’s Calendar up and running and many clubs are sending in their information. Next, he 

wants to get the website updated and linked to our Facebook Page and have our Facebook Page 

working hand in hand with our website. 

Once this is done, we will be able to put all of your upcoming event flyers on the site with a link to 

your pages so everyone can access all of your events and information about your amazing clubs! 

After we accomplish this, we will hopefully be able to link to the world outside of Lions so we can help 

everyone become more visible to the entire community. 

Great things are happening in our District and thanks to District Governor Keith Shoff, we are on the 

cutting edge. Keep sending in your flyers and event information for the calendar to me at 

Dartha430@Comcast.net and keep your eyes peeled for more information through our future District 

Newsletters!! 

Lion Theresa A. Craley 
District 14-C 
Marketing and Communications Chair 

  

mailto:Dartha430@Comcast.net
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Early Deadline For November Newsletter 

 

As your newsletter editor will be in Australia at the normal deadline, the deadline for the November 

newsletter has been moved to OCTOBER 22nd. All articles must be received by that date in order 

to make the November newsletter. 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION GUIDELINES 

• Submit your items to Editor Carl Birkmeyer: stewartstownlions@protonmail.com 

• Limit your items to no more than one page. 

• Submit articles in PDF or Word format. Please don’t just write your article in the body of 

an email. 

• Give the names of all persons in submitted pictures. 

• All pictures MUST be JPG or PNG files. If you’re sending pictures taken with an 

iPhone, make sure to send the JPG file, not the HEIC file. 

• Name your pictures. If you can’t rename them, please tell me in the article or email the 

number of the picture and what it represents. 

• Include your name and your club’s name in your email. 
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York County Honors Lions 

A Proclamation from our York County Commissioners this week establishing September 2022 as 

Suicide Prevention Month was presented to Cindy Richards, Executive Director for York County 

Human Services, Bruce Bartz, Bartz Brigade the Trent’s Bartz Foundation, Lion J. Matthew Dorgan, 

and Lion Amber Wnek were thanked for their extensive work with mental health and suicide 

prevention!  Lion Matt and Lion Amber have dedicated themselves to helping others with mental 

health issues and have been recognized by many for the difference they are making in our 

community. 

 

(Clair Doll, Executive Director for York County Human Services, York County Commissioner Ron 

Smith, Lion Amber Wnek and Lion J. Matthew Dorgan, Building Bridges for Brianna, Bruce Bartz, 

Bartz Brigade the Trent’s Bartz Foundation, York County Commissioner Julie Wheeler, Cindy 

Richards, Director for Suicide Prevention of York, York County Commissioner Doug Hoke) 

 

Lion Matt was asked to speak at a national symposium in Pittsburgh last month where he spoke 

about all of the efforts that need to be invested in our communities to help those dealing with mental 

health individuals and those with thoughts of suicide. He was the keynote speaker and spoke to a 

room of over 1,500 people from organizations dealing with this issue including first responders, 

elected officials, police officers, emergency personnel, and all interested individuals. Lions working 

with others to make a significant difference in the lives of others in our community and beyond.   
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 York Springs Lions Club Apple 
Festival 

At Peter’s Orchard & Fruit Stand 
10540 Carlisle Pike 

Gardners, PA  17324 
 

 

Apple Festival 

Featured Item:  Apple Crisp & Sundaes 

10540 Carlisle Pike 

Gardners, PA  17324 

(Located between York Springs & Mt. Holly Springs) 

 
(NOT Fri., September 30) 

Sat., October 1st – Peter’s Orchard 10 AM – 5 PM 
Sun., October 2nd – Peter’s Orchard 10 AM –5 PM 

 

Hot Dogs, Hot Sausages, French Fries,  
Ice Cream & Sundaes, Soda,  

& our featured item of the month 
 
 

Support your local Lions who support 
our local communities!! 
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New Freedom Conducts Eye Screening 

 

 
Lions Deb and Kerry McKnight 

 

 
Lions Don Weaver and Becky Senft 

 
New Freedom assisted with eye screenings at the New Freedom Fall Festival on September 17, 
2022. The NFLC screened 52 children and made 5 referrals: a great day! 
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New Trees Added to Lions Park 

 
Thanks to the York County Conservation District for their generous donation of twelve trees to the 
Dallastown Lions Club Community Park!  The trees were planted and are being nurtured by the Lions. 
Thanks to the Conservation District for such a wonderful gift that will live and grow in our park for 
many years to come.   
 

 
Lion Robert H. Schmuck, Jr. and Lion D. Michael Craley 

 
 

Lion/Legion Cornhole Tournament 
 

 
The Dallastown Lions Club is helping the Dallastown 
American Legion, Post 605, with their first every Legion 
Cornhole Event!  The event will take place at the 
Dallastown Lions Club Community Park, 500 Lions Drive, 
Dallastown, Pennsylvania on Sunday, October 23, 2022.  
Registration will begin at 10:00 a.m. and the tournament will 
begin promptly at 11:00 a.m. 
All are welcome!  There will be baskets to raffle off, food 
trucks to purchase amazing food!  The tournament is being 
run by the York Street Baggerz Cornhole organization.  All 
proceeds will help to support our Veterans so come out and 
join us for this fun event! 
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Hanover Holds Their Traditional Summer Crab Feed 
 
On a pleasant fall evening in September, fourteen members of the Hanover Lions Club and fourteen 
family members and two special guests gathered to enjoy an important part of being a Lion. It 
includes socialization and working together in fun, exciting activities. The major task at hand: picking 
crabs on the deck at Big Mike's Crabhouse at the corner of Chestnut and High Streets In Hanover. 
The feed included hardshell Maryland lump crabs, sweet corn on the cob, Maryland Crab Soup, and 
fried chicken for the thirty good people who do good work for the local community. 
 

 
Past District Governors Lisa and John Griffie (right side) gratefully joined the Hanover Lions to 

partake with their fellow Lions in this annual event. The Griffies are seated with Lions Ann Brumback 
and Larry Sherfey. 
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WCC Donates Funds to Local Food Banks 
 

The WCC (Western Cumberland County Lions Project Fund) has been developed from 
representatives from the seven area Lions Clubs. The WCC helps the Clubs with projects that are too 
expensive for the individual Clubs. Recently,  the WCC designated $7,000 ($1,000) to each of the 7 
Clubs so each Club could help the food banks in their area. This food is to benefit children in need of 
food. 
 

 
(L-R) Larry Wilhide, Director of P.A.W. Packs Newville 1st Church of God receiving a $500 Check 

(Donated by Western Cumberland County Lions Project Fund, Peck Freeland President, Presented 
by Hazel Garman, President Plainfield Lions  Club and Jill Freeland 1st Vice President, Plainfield 

Lions Club 
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York Springs Welcomes New Member 

 

York Springs Lions Club inducts new member, Lisa Burke (center), with her sponsor, Marcia Showers (right).  

PDG Dennis Cope (left) performed the induction ceremony on Sept. 6, 2022. 

 

New Freedom Celebrates Fall 

 

Broom Master Lion Wayne Wurzbacher and Lion Don Weaver sold brooms at the New Freedom Fall 
Festival on September 17, 2022. 
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Hanover Showcases Teamwork 
 

 
On August 27, 2022 at the Pennsylvania State Loyal Order of Moose Association Convention in 
Harrisburg, PA, incoming State Moose Association President, George Chroniger, Jr. (above left), 
presented $6,825 to Hanover Lions Club's Bob Gotwalt to support the programs for the blind and 
visually impaired at Beacon Lodge, Mt Union, PA. This generous contribution was part of the Moose’s 
“Heart of the Community” annual community service project 
(http://pamoose.org/communityservice.htm) where donations were collected from 52 Moose Clubs 
across the state of Pennsylvania. The Hanover Lions Club (www.hanoverlionsclub.org) is honored to 
be the recipient of this donation and will pass along the funds to Beacon Lodge on behalf of the 
Moose in the coming weeks. 
 
 

2022 – 2023 District Directory Changes 
 

Page 30 - MD-14 2023 State Convention - Location changed from Johnstown to Kovalchick 
Convention and Athletic Complex in Indiana, PA 

Page 49 - Change Dover Lions Club Secretary email address to keyskindig@yahoo.com  
Page 56 - Address change for Pinchot Park Lions Club President Paula Pyper - change address to 

117 South Main Street, Dover PA 17315 
Page 47 - Change meeting time for Camp Hill Lions Club from 6:30 pm to 6:00 pm 
Page 90 - Change zip code for Lion Phil Olphin from 17346 to 17349 
Page 53 - Change Kreutz Creek Valley Lions Club meeting time from 6:30 p.m to 6:00 p.m. 
 
  

http://pamoose.org/communityservice.htm
http://www.hanoverlionsclub.org/
mailto:keyskindig@yahoo.com
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Hanover Continues an 87-Year Tradition of Local Community Service 
 
 

 
 
2022 marks the 87th year the Hanover Lions Club has been using this fundraising project to support 
the local community. For many years, the project was conducted at the Hanover-Delone Football 
game (usually the very first game of the season) when most of the town came to support their 
respective team. The Lions also utilized the town square and local establishments when businesses 
were booming 'in-town'. Proceeds supported the cost of busing of youngsters to local swimming pools 
to participate in the Hanover Red Cross "Learn To Swim" program. More recently, the focus has been 
on providing financial support to the Children's Library Program at the Guthrie Memorial Library and 
supporting their programming efforts on behalf of the children from the Hanover community. It is a 
collaborative effort with students of local service clubs of the representing Hanover area high schools. 
The illustration above is the sticker given to donors who give to support the cause. You will find Lions 
and high school students at local football games on a Friday night in the fall. Members of the Lions 
also gather at the Hanover Market on Chestnut Street on a Saturday morning to catch those citizens 
who may not attend a game but wish to contribute. If you would like to contribute to this effort, please 
contact Matt Wootton, club president and project chair, at (410) 984-4562. 
 
Scheduled football games where Lions/Service Club students will be available to take donations will 
be from 6:00-7:00 PM on September 23 @ Delone’s JT Flaherty Field, on October 14 @  Hanover’s 
Sheppard-Myers Stadium, and on October 28 @ The Corral at Southwestern High School 
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Do YOU Have a Lion Account? 

A Lion Account is essential for conducting your Lions-related business.  While access to some Lions 
digital product features is restricted to specific Lion titles, all Lions can benefit from having a Lion 
Account. From reporting your service in MyLion to updating your member roster in MyLCI to setting 
up a virtual meeting through Connect and more, your Lion Account provides the access you need to 
helpful digital tools.  Register now. 

 
 

New Member Kits 
 

New member packets are available are available on from LCI at no 
cost to clubs. The kit is designed for presentation to new members 
which includes the Welcome Booklet, Membership Certificate, 
Sponsorship Certificate, Sponsor Pin, Decal, Coupon, Pen and 
Lapel emblem. New members should be reported in MyLCI prior to 
ordering a new member kit. Do you have an unused kit from a 
previous year? You can order replacement certificates with 
International President Sheehan’s signature. Just send an email to 
ecommerce@lionsclubs.org and request the number of replacement 
certificates needed. Be sure to request both membership and 
sponsor certificates 
 
 

 

Distinguished Service Award Nominations Due 

The Past District Governors from Multiple District 14 are also known as the PA Counsellors. Each 
year the PA Counsellors recognize deserving Lions in each district with the Distinguished Service 
Award. Each Lions club in District 14-C is encouraged to nominate one of their members to receive 
this award. The Lion nominated for this award must be a member in good standing. He or she must 
also have been a Lion for at least one (1) year and a day to be eligible.  
 
Two Lions from District 14-C will be recommended for this award. Those two Lions will be selected by 
The Past District Governors Honorary Committee in November. Presentation of the awards will be 
made by the District Governor at the District 14-C Convention in April. 
 
To nominate one deserving member or your club, please complete an application form and return it to 
PDG Lisa Griffie by Friday, November 11, 2022. 
  

https://lci-user-app-prod.azurewebsites.net/account/register?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=DIG_EN_District%20Leader%20Digest_June%202021&utm_medium=email
https://lionsclubsinternational.myshopify.com/products/nm10p
mailto:ecommerce@lionsclubs.org
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District Governor Visitation Dates 
 

DAY DATE MONTH CLUB NAME 

Tuesday 4 October Fairfield 

Wednesday 5 October (6:00) Kreutz Creek Valley* 

Thursday 6 October (7:00) Littlestown 

Monday 10 October West Shore* 

Tuesday 11 October (6:15) Red Lion 

Wednesday 12 October (5:30) New Oxford 

Thursday 13 October (6:15) Dover 

Tuesday 18 October (Noon) Shrewsbury Area Centennial 

Tuesday 18 October York Springs 

Wednesday 19 October Plainfield 

Thursday 20 October (6:00) Shippensburg (90th Celebration) 

Tuesday 25 October Dallastown & Dallastown Leo Club 

Thursday 27 October Jacobus 

Tuesday 1 November New Freedom 

Wednesday 2 November Hanover West Manheim Township 

Tuesday 8 November Arendtsville & Apple City Leo Club 

Wednesday 9 November York White Rose* 

Thursday 10 November Susquehanna 

Monday 14 November (7:00) Gettysburg 

Tuesday 15 November Upper Adams 

Thursday 17 November Shippensburg 

Wednesday 23 November York New Salem 

Tuesday 13 December Carlisle 

 
 

DG Keith Visits Stewartstown 

 
Stewartstown President Bill Kaestner, DG Keith Shoff, Zone Chair Michele Lefler, and 1st Vice District 

Governor Marty Zimmerman, a member of the Stewartstown Club 
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September Caption This Photo Contest Winner 
 

 
 

  
In September’s newsletter we challenged Lions to come up with a funny caption for this photo.  
The winner is: 
 
 

Yes, I’d like some rain with my sandwich. 
 

 
Submitted by: 
1VDG Marty Zimmerman 
Stewartstown Lions Club 
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Newville Mourns Long-Time Member 

 

W. Irvin Nelson, 90, of Newville passed away Sunday, September 4, 2022, 
in Pro-Medica, Carlisle. He was a 1949 graduate and treasurer of Newville 
High School.  He was a Korean War Veteran having served in the U.S. 
Army, and had been the Office Manager and Bookkeeper for Fickes Silo 
Company, and Fickes Stonecrest Farm for 67 years.  
 
He dedicated his life to his family and the Newville Community, and the list 
of volunteer service is unending. A partial list includes a member of Zion 
Lutheran Church, where he sang in the choir, taught Sunday School and 
served on the council. He was Treasurer of Neighbors in Christ, he was 
Secretary and Vice-President of the Newville Lions Club, a member of the 
Cumberland County Redevelopment Authority (Vice-President), member of 
the Cumberland County Home Town Committee, the Alwein Association 
(President), the Big Spring Band Association (President), the Newville 
Historical Society, a Life member of the American Legion Post 421, the 
Green Ridge Auxiliary. And a life long Boston Red Sox fan.  
 
Memorial contributions in Irv's name may be sent ti Zion Lutheran Church, 
51 W. Main Street, Newville, PA  17241.  
 

 

Hanover Lions Continue Support for Beacon Lodge Camper 
 

 
For the past two years, the Hanover Lions Club has been directly sponsoring a local camper in 
attending the 11-day summer program at Beacon Lodge in Mt. Union, PA. In 2022, the summer 
session for the visually impaired ran from July 30-Aug 9. Beacon Lodge focuses on a person’s 
strengths, not their weakness and provides a variety of fun summer-time activities ranging from 
swimming, bingo, arts & crafts, social interactions, group discussions, etc. 
Pictured above are Lions John Zinn and Todd Boller with Roberta who enjoyed her time at Beacon 
Lodge during the beginning of August. In addition to covering the summer registration costs, 
members of the club "team up" to provide Roberta personal transportation to and from the camp. 


